
 

 

 

 

 

Statement on the virtual Cabinet Meeting of 
Wednesday, 26 August 2020 

 

Anti-corruption 

3.1. Cabinet reiterated its commitment to ensure that allegations of corruption relating 
to COVID-19 procurement are swiftly investigated by law-enforcement agencies such 
as the Special Investigating Unit. Those implicated will be severely punished, and 
money stolen from the State by unscrupulous companies and individuals by inflating 
the prices of personal protective equipment will be recovered.  

3.2. Cabinet is also pleased with the progress made by the Committee of Ministers 
chaired by Justice and Correctional Services Minister Ronald Lamola. The team of 
Ministers was expected to coordinate the compilation of all the COVID-19 
procurements and make it accessible to the public. In the interest of transparency, 
National Treasury’s website (www.treasury.gov.za) has since published the 
information of most of the departments and entities that have fully complied.   

3.3. National Treasury will continue with additional work to refine the submitted 
information for further processing. Cabinet reaffirms that law-enforcement agencies 
will continue to be responsible for the investigative work.  

3.4. The  Fusion Centre, which coordinates the work of all law-enforcement agencies, 
remains  on track to present its first six weekly report in the first week of September 
2020 to President Cyril Ramaphosa. 

3.5. Cabinet will give the necessary support to all law-enforcement agencies.This will 
include giving them the resources they need to function optimally, independently 
without fear, favour and prejudice in facilitating  the investigation and prosecution of 
corruption-related cases without any further delay.   

3.6. The scourge of corruption, which manifests itself in the blatant theft and looting 
of state resources, is the biggest societal cancer that has the potential to erode public 
trust in government’s concerted efforts to improve the lives of the people. Cabinet 
condemns in the strongest possible terms all acts of corruption and is confident that 
all wrongdoers will eventually be prosecuted, without fear or favour. 

http://www.treasury.gov.za/


3.7. Cabinet calls on all South Africans to report corruption to the National Anti-
Corruption Hotline on 0800 701 701. 

Enquiries: Ms Phumla Williams – Cabinet Spokesperson  
Mobile: 083 501 0139 
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